Bloomsburg Area School District 

Board of School Directors 

Regular Monthly Meeting 
Monday, 19 October 2009 
7:00 p.m. 

Bloomsburg Middle School Library 
MINUTES

Attendance

The regular monthly meeting of the Bloomsburg Area School District Board of School Directors was called to order at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, 19 October 2009, in the Bloomsburg Middle School library, followed by the pledge to the flag.  Directors in attendance were:  Mrs. Bonnie Fiedler, Mr. David Klingerman Jr., Dr. Francis Peters, Dr. John Riley, Mrs. Sandra Rupp, Mr. Thomas Tobin, and Mr. Charles Williams.  Mr. Dennis Kuczynski and Mr. Richard Vanderpool were absent.  
Bloomsburg Area School District administrators in attendance were:  Mr. Cosmas Curry and Mr. Michael Upton.  
Others present included:  Mrs. Gloria Davis, Ms. Karen DeLuca, Ms. Kathy Kashner, Ms. Stephanie Kessler, Mr. Michael Lester, Ms. Karen Miksits, Ms. Susan Nevius, Ms. Mary Reigh, Ms. Julia Robinson, Ms. Kathy Rochford, Mrs. Pam Szilagyi, and Ms. Cheryl Tolan.  
AMENDMENTS TO AGENDA 

Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to add to the agenda an additional item to the end of the New Business section and the Personnel section, and Dr. Peters seconded this motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
RECOGNITION OF VISITORS & PERSONS WISHING TO SPEAK 
Mrs. Szilagyi addressed the board to ask them to reconsider their decision to not retain the services of the School Resource Officer.  
Ms. DeLuca addressed the board regarding the high co-pay that full-time, school-year employees must pay for health insurance.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Mr. Tobin moved to approve the minutes of the 21 September 2009 regular monthly Bloomsburg Area School District Board of Directors’ meeting, the 5 October 2009 special meeting and work session, and the 15 October 2009 special meeting.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion.  
Mr. Klingerman moved to amend the minutes to add the following statement following his vote against approving the Erosion & Sediment Drawing at the 21 September 2009 board meeting:  Mr. Kuczynski moved to approve the Erosion & Sediment Drawing, in the amount of $4,675.00, as presented at the 8 September 2009 work session, and Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion.  The motion passed by a voice vote of eight yes votes to one no vote (being Mr. Klingerman).  Mr. Klingerman said he voted against this motion because by approving the motion, he would be stating that he believes the district should move toward building an entirely new stadium, something which he could not support.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded the motion to amend, which then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

The motion to approve the minutes, with the amendment as requested by Mr. Klingerman, passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

FINANCIAL REPORTS 
Approval of Financial Reports 
Dr. Peters made the motion to approve the financial reports for September 2009, and Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion.  
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to amend the financial reports so the Treasurer’s Report reads “September 2009,” rather than “August 2009.”  Dr. Peters seconded this motion and a unanimous voice vote followed.  

The motion, with the amendment, then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Bills Payable 

Mr. Tobin moved to approve the bills payable for 22 September 2009 – 19 October 2009, ranging from check #00026158 - #00026340, including wire transfers amounting to $153,778.15, in the amount of $1,011,565.68.  The motion was seconded by Dr. Peters and then passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
Approval of Bills Payable for the Capital Reserve Fund 
Mrs. Fiedler moved to approve the bills payable for the Capital Reserve Fund from 22 September 2009 – 19 October 2009, ranging from check #00001621 – check #00001625, totaling $33,754.24.  Mr. Tobin seconded the motion, which went on to pass by a unanimous roll call vote.  
REPORTS 

Superintendent’s Report 

Mr. Curry made a presentation on the district’s performance on recent PSSAs.    
OLD BUSINESS 
There was no old business to be conducted at this time.  
NEW BUSINESS 
Approval of Guaranteed Admission Agreement 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve the Guaranteed Admission Agreement between Bloomsburg Area School District and Bloomsburg University of Pennsylvania.  Dr. Peters seconded the motion, which then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of MOU with Lincoln Interactive 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Rupp, to approve the Memorandum of Understanding between Bloomsburg Area School District and Lincoln Interactive.  
Mr. Klingerman voiced a concern about students not physically attending Bloomsburg High School receiving a Bloomsburg High School diploma.  Mr. Tobin pointed out that students who move into the area mid-way through their senior year receive a Bloomsburg High School diploma, even though they only attended the school for several months of their K-12 career.  

After discussion, the motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Acceptance of Donation 

Mr. Tobin made the motion, which Mrs. Rupp seconded, to accept the donation of $500.00 from the Independence Auto Group to sponsor the Historic Homes Holiday Walk.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of BASD as a POD 
Mr. Tobin made the motion to approve Bloomsburg Area School District as a Point of Dispensation (POD) for vaccinations in the case of emergencies.  Mr. Klingerman seconded the motion and it went on to pass by a unanimous voice vote.  

PERSONNEL 
Approval of Volunteer Drama Set Designer 

Mrs. Fiedler moved to approve Brian Tretter of Bloomsburg, Pennsylvania as a Volunteer Drama Set Designer and Builder for the 2009-2010 school year.  Mr. Tobin seconded the motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.        

Approval of Athletic Coaches 
Mr. Tobin made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Fiedler, to approve Tyler Coombe of Bloomsburg, Pennsylvania as an Assistant Wrestling Coach for the 2009-2010 season, at Step 1 and an annual salary of $1,492.00, pending receipt of Act 34 and 151 clearances, and to approve Phil Miccio of Bloomsburg, Pennsylvania as a Volunteer Junior High Wrestling Coach for the 2009-2010 season, pending receipt of Act 34 and 151 clearances.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Substitute Aide 
Mrs. Rupp made the motion to approve Laura Herald of Bloomsburg, Pennsylvania as a substitute aide, at a rate of $7.25, effective 20 October 2009, and Dr. Peters seconded the motion.  The motion passed by a roll call vote of six yes votes, zero no votes, and one abstention (being Mrs. Rupp).  Mrs. Rupp stated she abstained from the vote because Ms. Herald had used her husband as a professional reference.  

Approval of Cafeteria Worker 
Mrs. Rupp made the motion, which was seconded by Dr. Peters, to approve Karen Domanski of Catawissa, Pennsylvania as a two-hour-per-day Cafeteria Worker at W.W. Evans Elementary School, at a rate of $7.25/hour, pending receipt of her Act 34, 114, and 151 clearances, retroactive to 12 October 2009.  A unanimous voice vote was taken and the motion passed.  
Approval of Half-Time Learning Support Teacher 
Dr. Peters made the motion, which Mrs. Fiedler seconded, to approve Mary Reigh of Berwick, Pennsylvania as a Half-Time Learning Support Teacher at Beaver-Main Elementary School, at Masters Step 2 and a pro-rated salary of $14,680.44, and with benefits as per the negotiated contract, effective 26 October 2009.  The motion passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  

Approval of Part-Time Technology Technician 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mrs. Rupp seconded, to approve Ron Kouf of Watsontown, Pennsylvania as a 20-hour-per-week Technology Technician, at a rate of $9.50/hour with no benefits, effective 26 October 2009.  
Mr. Tobin said that since Mr. Kouf was the successful candidate for both the part-time Technology Technician and part-time Technology Data Coordinator positions, he should be offered full-time benefits.  Mr. Williams countered by saying that there would have been a different pool of candidates if instead of advertising for two part-time positions with benefits, it had been advertised as a full-time position with benefits.  Mr. Curry suggested the board could approve Mr. Kouf for both half-time positions, as per the board-approved job descriptions, and then examine the situation at a later date.  
After discussion, a unanimous roll call vote was taken and the motion passed.  

Approval of Part-Time Technology Data Coordinator 
Mrs. Rupp made the motion to approve Ron Kouf of Watsontown, Pennsylvania as a 20-hour-per-week Technology Data Coordinator, at a rate of $9.50/hour with no benefits, effective 26 October 2009.  Dr. Peters seconded the motion, which then passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  

Acceptance of Custodial Retirement 
Dr. Peters moved to accept the retirement of Memorial Elementary School Custodian Larry Fink, effective 29 January 2010.  Mrs. Rupp seconded the motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of School Psychologist 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Dr. Peters seconded, to approve Julia Robinson of Lewisburg, Pennsylvania as the School Psychologist, at Masters+30, and a pro-rated salary of $52,539.00 and with benefits as per the negotiated contract, effective 20 October 2009 or upon release from work by her current employer.  The motion passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  

Acceptance of Professional Staff Resignation 
Dr. Peters made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Fiedler, to accept the resignation of Bloomsburg High School Health & Physical Education Teacher Mike Campbell, effective 19 October 2009, with regrets.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

INFORMATION 
It was announced that the following items would appear on the next work session agenda:  Panther Stadium and Reorganization Meeting.  

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

It was announced that the next work session would be held on 2 November 2009 at 7:00 p.m. at Memorial Elementary School, and that the next regular monthly board meeting would be held on 16 November 2009 at 7:00 p.m. in the middle school library.  

ADJOURNMENT 

Mr. Klingerman made the motion to adjourn the public meeting, take a brief recess, and then go into executive session to discuss personnel matters.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded the motion and a unanimous voice vote followed.  The public meeting was adjourned at 9:15 p.m.  

EXECUTIVE SESSION 
An executive session was held from 9:15-10:00 p.m. to discuss personnel matters.  

Respectfully Submitted,  

Stephanie Kessler 

Recording Secretary 

